DRAFT
PLYMOUTH TOWN BOARD MEETING
AUGUST 19, 2025
6:30PM

PRESENT: Supervisor Patricia Murray
Councilperson Ray Elsworth
Councilperson Tim Manwarren
Councilperson Rhonda Fairbanks
Councilperson Brett Wightman
Highway Superintendent Louis Redenback

Supervisor Murray led in the Pledge to the Flag.

She asked if there were any additions or corrections to the minutes of
the July meeting. There were none. Mr. Elsworth made a motion to
accept the minutes as sent. Mr. Manwarren seconded the motion. The
Board was polled and the motion was carried with four yeses and one
abstention. Ms. Fairbanks abstained from the vote because she had
been absent at the July meeting.

DOG CONTROLL OFFICER’S REPORT: Mr. Brian Franklin gave his report
which is on file in the Town Clerk’s office.

HIGHWAY SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT: Mr. Louis Redenback gave his
report which is on file in the Town Clerk’s office.
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After Mr. Redenback presented the Board with three quotes for the up
fitting on the new truck, Mr. Manwarren made a motion to use
Palmer’s at a cost of $57,235.00. Ms. Fairbanks seconded the motion.
The Board was polled and the motion was passed with five yeses and
no Nnos.
Ms. Fairbanks made a motion to transfer $52,855.50 from DA2680
(insurance recovery) toward the cost of the new truck. Mr. Elsworth
seconded the motion. The Board was polled and the motion was
passed with four yeses and one no. Mr. Wightman voted no.
Mr. Manwarren made a motion to transfer $4,379.50 from DA5120.4
for the balance of the cost of the new truck. Ms. Fairbanks seconded
the motion. The Board was polled and the motion was carried with
four yeses and one no. Mr. Wightman voted no.

Mr. Wightman read Resolution #22 Resolution to Accept the Proposed
Budget Amendment. Mr. Manwarren moved to accept the Resolution.
Mr. Elsworth seconded the motion. The Board was polled and the
Resolution was passed with four yeses and one no. Mr. Wightman
voted no.

Mr. Manwarren read Resolution #23 Prohibiting Personal Vehicles and
Equipment in the Town Highway Garage. He so moved. Ms. Fairbanks
seconded the Resolution. The Board was polled and the Resolution was
passed with five yeses and no nos.

YOUTH COMMITTEE: Mrs. Shelly Ciborowski gave her report which can
be found on file in the Town Clerk’s office.
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Ms. Murray revealed that she had voted no on the Chenango County
proposal to spend $60,000,000.00 to build a new County Office
Building.

The bills were reviewed and signed. Mr. Manwarren made a motion to
pay the bills. Ms. Fairbanks seconded the motion. The Board was
polled and the motion was carried with five yeses and no nos.

Ms. Fairbanks made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Manwarren
seconded the motion. The Board was polled and the motion was
carried with five yeses and no nos. The meeting was adjourned at
8:56pm.

Respectfully submitted by,

Virginia E. Brown
Plymouth Town Clerk
August 26, 2025



